
Dear Sir / Madam,  
 
Re: Migration Amendment (Visa Capping) Bill 2010 
 
This email will strongly state the disagreement of Migration Amendment (Visa Capping) Bill 
2010.  
 
If parliament approves this bill, it will affect Australian Government’s reputation all over the 
world.  When the applicants apply their PR to build their future in Australia, it is because 
they trust the Australian Government and they also love Country itself.  However, if this bill 
is approved, it means some of them will break their dreams and their future.  During their 
wait for their PR period, they already prepared their lives in Australia. For example, they may 
already have purchased their cars, houses or their own business and others already got their 
full time jobs. They could live stably in Australia.  If Immigration government cease their 
bridging visa because of this bill, their loss is uncountable and this action also breaks the 
humanitarian.  
 
From Australian Economy view, if Parliament approves this bill, it means Australian 
government will lose huge number of overseas students who could bring lots of income for 
education, property, normal living expenses etc.  This huge loss also is uncountable. If the 
foreign countries and foreign person could not trust the Australian Government, even one day 
the Australian Government would like to cancel this bill, till that time who could re-trust the 
Australian Government.  
 
For all the applicants’ view, during they are lodging their application, there is no rules or Act 
shown that their applications will be ceased because of this bill. If their relevant documents 
are valid and they already matched their immigration marks at the time they lodged their 
applications, how can Parliament approve this bill to cease their visas. This is unfair to every 
existing applicants.  
 
This bill should consider the livelihoods of existing applications, not just the Australian 
population or work shortages. 
 
Kind regards,  
 
 
 


